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WORKSHOP 

OCTOBER 29TH, 2020 @ CITY HALL & VIA ZOOM 

 

 

PRESENT AT CITY HALL: Mayor Paul Hawkins 

  Jenelle Gordon, City Clerk 

   

PRESENT VIA ZOOM:  Mayor Pro Tem Palmer Dasher 

(VIDEO CONFERENCING)  Council Member Gail Evans 

  Council Member Hasit Patel 

  Council Member Leigh Smiley 

  Council Member Rene’ Harwell  

   

ABSENT:  Council Member David Edwards 

  Craig Stafford, City Attorney 

  

1. A workshop of the City of Flemington was called to order by Mayor Paul Hawkins on Thursday, October 

29th, 2020 at 4:11 p.m. in the conference room at City Hall in Flemington, GA.  A quorum necessary to 

conduct business was present via Zoom teleconferencing. 

 

2. Mayor Hawkins requested that all participants keep their microphones muted until ready to speak. 

 

3. Councilwoman Smiley presented Council some suggestions to move the City towards owning and controlling 

its own public works through implementation of a workable plan.  Possible hurdles included:  no direct 

access to Taylor’s Creek for stormwater drainage, land acquisition that would be required for a wastewater 

treatment plant, a shallow well would have to be dug, etc.  The general consensus was to request that a 

grant representative from the Coastal Regional Commission guide Council on taking first steps towards the 

goal of City owned public works.  The Council also desired that Mr. Doug Gebhardt with Davenport & 

Company at a future workshop to discuss possible independent financing options, as his fees for the analysis 

would only incur should the Council decide to enter into contract.  Submission of a “wish list” for future City 

services and amenities was to be sent to Councilwoman Smiley for compilation.  

 

4. Mayor Hawkins adjourned the workshop at 5:06 p.m. 
 

Respectfully Prepared and Submitted by: 

 

 

Jenelle Gordon, City Clerk 

 

 

Approved by City Council: November 10th, 2020 as written/corrected. 

 

 

 

Individuals with disabilities who require certain accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate 

in this meeting, or who have questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities are required to contact 

the ADA Coordinator at 912-877-3223 promptly to allow the City to make reasonable accommodations for those persons. 


